
METH TASK FORCE MEETING NOTES 

October 5, 2006 

 

Present:  M. Cronberg, L. Donahue, S. Kibler, D. Walker, J. Weaver, S. White, and K. 

Wiseman 

 

 Lineva Donahue and Kevin Wiseman, from Young Guns, presented their Drug 

Awareness Project.  They are forming a committee that will promote community 

drug awareness.  Discussed ways to become educated on different community 

resources and ways to become involved with the community, i.e. – WASA, MTF, 

further community education, and establishing a Safe House. 

 September 19
th

 Simflo presentation for a “Drug Free Workplace” was successful.  

S. White, for the County Advisory Board of Juvenile Court, displayed the MTF 

presentation at the county fair.  MTF presentation will be given to the WHS 

Freshmen class on October 12
th

.  A Drug Recognition presentation will be give at 

the Bus Driver Conference on October 14
th

.  M. Cronberg requests the MTF 

presentation for a teacher in-service on November 9
th

.  

 No reports from the Coalition. 

 D. Walker reports on the follow-up to treatment opportunities.  Contact has been 

made with the EAP and CPSA but no communication has occurred.  The Willcox 

School system would like to be able to give families, of students who test 

positive, several opportunities for treatment.  D. Walker to continue to follow-

up with EAP and CPSA. 

 Discussed the Teen Maze and the MTF’s role with such.  It will take place on the 

14
th

 or 21
st
 and J. Weaver will be at the drug booth. 

 Discussed the Halloween Carnival.  The MTF will have a booth set-up which will 

also be the entrance booth. 

 The next meeting will be November 2
nd

 at 12 noon at the WPD. 


